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CHRISTMAS CONCERT
Our Christmas concert is scheduled for Tuesday, December 15thth at 9:30 a.m.  We will be having ONE concert this year for all grades. Come early and enjoy a slide show of pictures highlighting activities in first term.  
Wednesday, December 16th will be our Storm Date. Come and enjoy the musical voices of the students of Harkins. 

Everyone is welcome!!
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Christmas dinner will be served in the cafeteria on Thursday, December 10th.  The cost of the turkey dinner is $5.00. This includes milk and dessert. Money has to be into the cafeteria by December 8th so the number of students for the meal can be determined. 
SKATING SCHEDULE

	SKATING DATE
	Bus Leaves for Rink
	Time on Ice
	Bus Return to School
	GRADES

	Thurs. Dec 3
	8:45
	9:00-9:45
	10:00
	KB & KN

	Thurs. Dec 3
	10:10
	10:25 – 11:10
	11:30
	1L & 1/1 L

	
	
	
	
	

	Mon. Dec 14
	8:45
	9:00-10:00
	10:15
	5F & 5H

	
	
	
	
	

	Thurs. Dec 17
	8:45
	9:00-9:45
	10:00
	2B & 3H

	Thurs Dec 17
	9:45
	10:00-10:40
	10:55
	4D


Students will not be permitted to call home on skating days if they forget their skates, so please mark dates on your calendar.
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COLD WEATHER
Students continue to go outside to play at noon hour. Now that the weather is getting colder, we would ask that students are dressed warmly (hats, mittens, scarves, boots, ski pants, etc.)  It would be a good idea to pack extra socks, mittens and pants in your child's book bag in case they get wet while outside. Also, it is a good idea to put your child’s name on all articles of clothing in case they go missing.
HARAKINS 3-5 CHOIR
The Harkins 3-5 choir will be singing at the Miramichi Senior Citizens Home on December 7th and at Northumberland Square on December 11th.

( TALK MAIL is up and running.  We are using this as a means of communication throughout the year.  If you do not have this feature on your phone, call Aliant and have it installed free of charge, then notify the school.
We send out emails to Roger’s customers who do not have talk mail. If you are not on the list please notify the school and give your email address. Please check school web site for other important points. Http://harkinselementary@nbed.nb.ca 
CLASS PICTURES

[image: image8.wmf]Class Pictures are available for $2.00 each.  If you wish to purchase one please send money into your child’s homeroom teacher.
CHRISTMAS BREAK
The last day of school for students is Friday, Dec.18th, which is a full day.   In the event that it is a half day, we will be using the Early Dismissal/ Storm Closure run.  Students return to school on Wed. Jan.6th, 2010.
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Boys practices and games are every Monday and Wednesdays. Students will be notified ahead of time when games are scheduled.  This is the last week for practices until after the Christmas Break.  Mr. Flynn will notify the team if any games are scheduled before the Christmas Break. Practices will resume on Wednesday, January 6th.  
Girls practices are Tuesday, December 1 & Thursday, December 3 from 3:00 pm – 4:00 pm.  The girls will have a game, Tuesday, Dec. 8 at Harkins at 3:30pm against Croft Elementary. This will be the last week of girls’ basketball until after Christmas.  Practices will resume on Thursday, January 7th.

Thank you to Lois Sobey for donating cereal to the breakfast program. Any parents who would like to donate jam, margarine or cereal please drop-off at school.
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PARENT PERCEPTION SURVEY
 Perception surveys for students, parents and teachers were conducted throughout the Province of New Brunswick again this fall. The surveys were sent home last week and we are asking that you return them ASAP as they have to be mailed out Friday, December 4th.
 

KEEP US INFORMED
Please inform your child’s homeroom teacher if your phone number changes or you have other emergency numbers to add to your child’s information.

We rely on this information to contact you in the event that your child is sick or hurt at school.
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HOME & SCHOOL NEWS:
· The next Home & School meeting is Tuesday, December 2 at 6:00.

· We will be selling tickets on a Christmas Hamper (a basket with a turkey and all the trimmings and other Christmas items).  Each child will be given 2 books of tickets.  Deadline to return tickets is Dec. 14th and the draw will be Tuesday, Dec. 15th, at the Christmas Concert.  We will be having a bake sale at the Christmas Concert on Tuesday, December 15th.  We are asking parents for donations of cookies and sweets.  We will be calling.
· We have arranged for Mr. & Mrs. Claus to come to the school for pictures, the charge will be $2.00 to be paid in advance.  We will be getting the pictures back to the child before Christmas break.  The date is not finalized but will be in the next week.

· Popcorn on Sale every Wednesday for 50 cents a bag. Pre-order on Tuesday.

· Home & School membership drive is now on.  To date we have 18 members signed up.  We have over 140 children in our school. Please help out Home & School by joining.  Simply put  $5.00 in an envelope, marked Home and School membership, and send with your child. There will be a pizza party for the class with the most parents signed up for Home & School.  Deadline is December 18th.
Parent School Support Committee 
The next PSSC meeting is January 13 at 6:30. Thanks to Debbie Martin for joining the committee in the vacant position. 
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Parents are reminded that there is a no parking area designated in front of the school. Violators may be ticketed if their vehicle is unattended in this area. 
Also, Campbell Street has been designated as a one way street from 8:00 – 5:00 Monday to Friday.
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 Family Literacy Week in January
We are planning to have a Book Drive in January to celebrate Family Literacy Day on Wednesday, January 27th, so clean out all those old children’s books over the holidays and donate them to the school. Some of the donations will be processed for the library and the others will be recycled for use by the students. Parents are reminded that there is a free online encyclopedia for all students in District 16. Please go to www.worldbookonline.com The username is nbed3 and the password is bigchalk.
Important Dates:
December 1 – Home & School Meeting

December 3 – Skating – KB, KN, 1L & 1/2L
December 4 – Return Perception Surveys
December 10 – Christmas Dinner

December 14 – Skating 5F & 5H
December 14 – Return H & S tickets

December 15 – Christmas Concert

December 15 – Draw for H&S Basket

December 17 – Skating – 2B, 3H & 4D
December 18 – Last day of School

January 4 & 5 – Curriculum Implementation Day for Teachers

January 6 – First day back to school
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We would like to wish all the families of Harkins… 
A very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
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